MINUTES TENNESSEE BOARD OF DENTISTRY ANESTHESIA COMMITTEE MEETING

Date: September 17, 2018

Location: Tennessee Department of Health

665 Mainstream Drive Nashville, TN 37243

Members Present by teleconference: H. Clifton Simmons, III, D.D.S.

Members Present: John R. Werther, D.M.D., M.D., Chairman

Brian D. West, D.M.D. George A. Adams, DDS

Staff Present: Dea Smith, Executive Director

Jennifer Putnam, Assistant General Counsel

Dr. John Werther called the meeting to order at 4:07 p.m.

Academy of Dental and Medical Anesthesia – after discussion Dr. Adams made the motion to approve, seconded by Dr. West. Motion carried.

Oregon Health & Science University School of Dentistry – the committee discussed and determined that the information was still deficient since it did not include complete CV's for all faculty and all information that had been requested. Dr. Simmons made the motion to deny and seconded by Dr. Adams. Motion carried. The Committee wanted on record that this course should wait five years before reapplying after Ms. Putnam informed the committee that they could not require the course wait five years.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.